## SOUTHERN METHODIST UNIVERSITY

DALLAS, TEXAS 75222

ANTHROPOLOGY RESEARCH CENTER

November 10, 1965

Dr. Earl Swanson University Museum Idaho University Pocatello, Idaho

Dear Earl:

We have just had the pleasure of a wonderful visit from Don Crabtree, and want to say thanks for your help in making this possible. I know this represented a sacrifice on your part in postponing your work together, but he opened up a whole new world for all of us here. That guy is terrific and I hope you are making some color sound movies of all the details of his techniques. I am wondering if it wouldn't be useful to have a summer symposium of three or four weeks duration in which some of the people interested in flint working could get together. If you have the time and facilities for such an arrangement I would certainly support it, or if you would prefer, maybe we could do something on this line at Fort Burgwin in cooperation. Just an idea, but one that seems to me well worth following up.

Best regards.

Sincerely,

Fred Wendorf Professor of Anthropology

FW/vm

Ce 11.6.28